July 15, 2010

Mr. Rod Beckstrom                                                                                                                                                           Chief Executive Officer                                                                                                                                       Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers                                                                                4676 Admiralty Way, Suite 330
Marina del Rey, CA 90292-6601
U.S.A.

Dear Rod,

Pursuant to the Affirmation of Commitments (AoC), the Accountability and Transparency Review Team (ATRT) has selected an Independent Expert to assist the ATRT in its Accountability and Transparency review and the development of recommendations under paragraph 9.1 of the AoC.  The ATRT has contracted with the Berkman Center for Internet and Society at Harvard University to conduct a study of ICANN processes and decisions with an emphasis on specific case studies that were suggested to the ATRT by the ICANN Community.

The Independent Expert’s study and review will be overseen by the ATRT and its work will be undertaken consistent with the following principles that are part of its consulting contract:

·  Recommendations will be fact-based, far from impressions or personal opinions;
· The team will be guided by a selected number of case-studies involving review of relevant events for each case study through 17 June, 2010 (the starting date of the ICANN Brussels meeting);
· The case-studies are based on cases which were suggested by the community during the ATRT meetings in Brussels, namely new gTLDs, .xxx & DNS-CERT; 
· The case studies will be used to identifying processes and decision-making that demonstrated ICANN’s accountability and transparency, as well as processes and decision-making that could be modified to enhance ICANN’s accountability and transparency; 
· Recommendations would be future looking and would hence suggest improvements to the current process; recommendations are not for the purpose of altering any past decisions or influencing of any ongoing processes;
· Merits/Reasons behind each recommendation would be also made public.
Berkman will begin its study and review on [date] and will continue until October 10, 2010.  As a matter of course, Berkman will engage in interviews and data gathering with ICANN staff and members of the ICANN Community.  At the Marina del Rey meeting in late AorilICANN staff and the ATRT, we discussed the basis for information and document requests in the course of the ATRT review and established a constructive working dialogue.  You will be contacted shortly by Berkman for the initiation of this phase of the Accountability and Transparency review.  We look forward to working with you and ICANN staff to advance the work of the review team in a timely and constructive manner.
Should you have any questions do not hesitate to contact me.

Best regards,

Brian Cute

Chairman

Accountability and Transparence Review Team
